Conewago Township Board of Supervisors

April 2, 2024

-Call to Order & Pledge of Allegiance:

The regular meeting of the Board of Supervisors was held at 490 Copenhaffer Rd. York, PA 17404. The meeting was called to order by the Chairperson Wilhide at 6:00pm. Those in attendance were Lorreta Wilhide (Chairperson), Brian Klinger (Supervisor), John MacDonald (Supervisor), Derek Rinaldo (Engineer), Steve McDonald (Solicitor), Lieutenant Neidigh (NYCRPD), Josh Kopp (PWD/Manager), Shanna Housman (Office Administrator), Fritz Neufeld (Zoning Officer), Bethany Inman (Zoning Officer).

-Public Requests:

- -Brandon Musser of Rooster Lane is concerned about the upcoming pavement plans of Rooster Lane. He is mostly concerned about his property. Mrs. Musser is also concerned about the property lines and they both do not want the roads widened. Brandon is also concerned that if they take the property now, what will future boards and managers possibly do. There was more discussion about this and if there will ever be sidewalks put in and speed limit signs. There is no plan for sidewalks but there will be speed limit signs posted.
- **-Approval of Agenda**: Motion by Supervisor MacDonald, second by Supervisor Klinger, unanimously carried to approve the agenda. Vote: 3-0
- **-Approval of Previous Minutes:** Motion by Supervisor Klinger, second by Supervisor MacDonald, unanimously carried to approve the March 2024 minutes. Vote: 3-0

-Planning & Zoning:

-Reports:

Motion by Supervisor MacDonald, second by Supervisor Klinger, unanimously carried to approve the March Building report and the March Police Report. Vote: 3-0

-Treasurer's Report:

-Motion by Supervisor Klinger, second by Supervisor MacDonald, unanimously carried to approve the March 2024 financial report. Vote: 3-0

-Manager/Road Report:

-Approval of Bids:

Motion by Supervisor MacDonald, second by Supervisor Klinger, unanimously carried to approve D.E. Gemmill for the line painting for \$57,955.60. Vote: 3-0

Motion by Supervisor Klinger, second by Supervisor MacDonald, unanimously carried to approve Kinsley for road work for \$101,530.00. Vote: 3-0

Motion by Supervisor MacDonald, second by Supervisor Klinger, unanimously carried to approve York Materials for road work materials. Vote: 3-0

Motion by Supervisor Klinger, second by Supervisor MacDonald, unanimously carried to approve York Building Products for road work materials. Vote: 3-0

-Solicitors Report:

-Engineers Report:

- -Mill Creek Park Updates: Motion by Supervisor Klinger, second by Supervisor MacDonald, unanimously carried to move forward and submit the NPDES permit.
- -ELA: There has been conversation about the Canal Rd./Susquehanna Trail intersection and the Canal Rd./Bull Rd intersection. Derek has spoken to Signal Services about recommended equipment that they would like to see out there. The developer is working on a revision to submit to PennDOT, and they asked us to hold off on decisions until they make their final submission.

 -Bowers Bridge Rd Truck Traffic Study: Mark Henise heard back from PennDOT regarding the Bowers Bridge/Conewago Creek Rd. restriction. PennDOT is finalizing their studies, and we

There was then a brief discussion about replacing the bridge on Canal Rd. and there was recently a weight limit put on that bridge.

-Unfinished Business:

Comp Plan Update: There have been two meetings where the Townships have come together with the planning committees and discussed many different things. Some things that were discussed at those meetings were upcoming and current developments, parks and recreation, facilities, etc. There will be another public meeting at Conewago Township April 25, 2024 from 6-8PM. The public is welcome and encouraged to come. There was one public meeting already at Manchester Township. More discussion followed about what was discussed at the first public meeting.

-New Business:

-Audit Draft 2023: Motion by Supervisor MacDonald, second by Supervisor Klinger, unanimously carried to approve the 2023 Audit Draft.

-Other Business:

-Steven Weaver from Greensprings Rd. expressed concern about the hours of the park and people staying past dusk at the parks and sleeping over possibly.

Adjournment: Meeting adjourned at 6:50 PM

should hear a response within the next couple of weeks.

Respectfully submitted,

Shanna Housman Office Administrator